Hart County Water & Sewer Authority

Board of Directors Meeting October 15, 2012

The Hart County Water & Sewer Authority met October 15, 2012 in the Hart County Cooperative Extension Service Building.  Chairman Michael Partlow called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm with Vice Chairman Wade Carlton, members Hugh Holland, Larry Haley and Mike MacNabb, Director Pat Goran and Legal Counsel Walter Gordon were present.  Also present was Mark Hynds of The Hartwell Sun, Lake Morris of The Hartwell Sun, Hart County Commissioner Joey Dorsey, Hartwell City Council Member David Little, and Hart County residents Peggy Allen, Bea and Charlie Pauley, Steve and Tammy Beggs, and Jerry Cannady.
Approval of agenda

Mr. Haley made a motion to accept the agenda and Mr. MacNabb seconded the motion.  The motion passed 5-0.

Introduction of, and remarks by, invited guests 
Mr. Pauley and Mr. Beggs explained their trouble with the low water levels in their wells on Airline -Goldmine Road.  Mr. Beggs asked for an extension of the current waterline on Airline - Goldmine Rd to their homes.  
Mrs. Peggy Allen explained she lives across from Mid-South Cage on Royston Highway and that their well went dry when the well at Mid-South Cage was being tested for Royston’s use.  She asked the Board for their assistance because she cannot afford $1400 tap fee, the HCWSA payment plan, or to bore a new well.  The Board suggested Mrs. Allen ask the City of Royston for some help with the tap fee and let Mr. Goran know their response.    
The Board asked Mr. Goran to present some additional tap payment plans for additional lengths of time and costs for the Board’s review at the next meeting.

Approval of September regular meeting minutes 
Mr. Holland made a motion to approve the minutes and Mr. Haley seconded it.  The motion passed 5-0.
Financial report 
Mr. Goran presented the financial report.  
Old business
Mount Olivet / Reed Creek Phase I Water Improvements (CDBG) project
Mr. Goran provided an update of the status of this project.  Mr. Goran presented Mr. Brink’s letter regarding crossing the first bridge on Reed Creek Highway including costs and pipe sizes. The Board agreed to discuss the option and costs presented from EMI at the November meeting.  Mr. Goran informed the Board that he had already authorized the contractor to install the necessary tees in the line on Reed Creek Highway pointing toward the southern bridge and also at other intersections where HCWSA might run waterlines in the future.
Nancy Hart School Road Area 2013 CDBG Project 
Mr. Goran informed the Board that the PRV on Liberty Hill Road is scheduled to be installed on Thursday, October 18, 2012.

Maintenance / Tapping Contract 
Mr. Goran informed the Board that he hoped to have this out to bid in the next week or two.
New business

Request for water service - Old Elbert Road 
Mr. Goran informed the Board that the City of Royston was asked by a Hart County resident on Old Elbert Road in Vanna about extending their waterlines to serve them.  This area is in HCWSA’s service delivery area.  Mr. Goran suggested HCWSA allow the City of Royston to extend their waterlines and give them that area from HCWSA’s service delivery area.  Since this area would be provided fire protection from Hart County, the City of Royston asked HCWSA to pay for the hydrants and Mr. Goran agreed that HCWSA should pay for the hydrants on this new line.  Mr. Holland and Mr. Gordon agreed that HCWSA should have a contract with Royston about purchasing the waterline back in the future.  Mr. Goran suggested HCWSA Board members and officials from the City of Royston meet to discuss the options.  After more discussion, Mr. Holland made a motion to discuss at the November HCWSA meeting, the cost estimates for HCWSA extending its waterlines to this area and also have members of the HCWSA Board meet with Royston city officials about purchasing the waterline in the future if HCWSA allows Royston into HCWSA’s service delivery area.  Mr. Haley seconded it.  The motion passed 5-0.
Mr. Carlton asked for officials to come to the next HCWSA Board meeting to present where fire hydrants needed to be placed in Hart County.

Request for water service – Airline-Goldmine Road
Mr. Goran presented four options for this project and stated it would take approximately one week to complete.  Mr. MacNabb made a motion to proceed with this waterline extension to serve four new customers with the option of 8” waterline instead of the originally designed 12” waterline.  Mr. Haley seconded it.  The motion passed 5-0.
Water system improvement and expansion funding possibilities
Mr. Goran presented EMI’s summary of funding options for HCWSA.
Public comments
Mr. Cannady commented regarding: the future of HCWSA; borrowing money to speed up water line construction; HCWSA representation at future Commissioners’ meetings; and costs associated with HCWSA hiring its own installation / maintenance personnel.  
Mr. Little asked for an update about the water purchases from the City of Hartwell and about the City of Hartwell putting in booster pumps.  Mr. Little informed the Board that the City of Hartwell was wondering what other territories HCWSA would be supplying with City of Hartwell water.  Mr. Carlton explained that there were no specific areas in HCWSA system that would only be supplied with City of Hartwell water. He further explained that HCWSA was installing an additional PRV in the system to lower the current pressure so HCWSA would purchase more water from the City of Hartwell.  Mr. Little informed the Board that per their engineers the City of Hartwell could install a booster pump to replace the need for the Airline Tank and agreed to provide a copy to HCWSA of their consultant’s presentation to Hartwell City Council.  Mr. Little suggested the City of Hartwell engineers, HCWSA engineers and possibly Hart County’s engineers meet to see what future actions could be taken to increase water purchases from the City of Hartwell.
Mr. Dorsey asked the Board to try to attend the proposed called meeting with the Hart County Board of Commissioners.  

Director’s comments
Mr. Goran informed the Board that HCWSA had submitted part 2 of the loan application for the Airline tank / connector project to GEFA for consideration in their November Board meeting.  He also informed the Board that GEFA was considering a change in policy to allow for lower interest rates on shorter-term loans, which if approved would likely result in a rate of less than 1% since HCWSA is applying for a 5-year loan.
Mr. Goran informed the Board that the Savannah River Club court case is scheduled to start on October 22nd and that he has been subpoenaed to testify about this.  

Members’ comments

Mr. Partlow thanked the Hart County Board of Commissioners and Hartwell City Council for all their hard work.  He also thanked Mr. Cannady for his comments.
Upcoming meetings – November 19th (week of Thanksgiving), December 17th 
Adjournment

Mr. MacNabb made a motion to adjourn and Mr. Holland seconded it.  The motion passed 5-0.
Executive Session

Mr. MacNabb made a motion to enter executive session for personnel issues and Mr. Haley seconded the motion.  The motion passed 5-0.  Mr. Haley made a motion to exit executive session and Mr. MacNabb seconded it.  The motion passed 5-0.  Mr. Haley made a motion for the chairman to execute the affidavit and that no action was taken in the Executive Session and Mr. MacNabb seconded.  The motion passed 5-0.  Mr. Carlton made a motion to increase HCWSA employee compensation in the same percentage and time as Hart County employees.  Mr. Holland seconded it.  The motion passed 5-0.
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